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MEETING MINUTES 
February 17th, 2010 

 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Shade Tree Commission was 
held at 7:30 PM, Wednesday February 17th, 2010, in the Montgomery Township Building 
on Stump Road.   The members of the Shade Tree Commission in attendance included:  
Roy Rodriguez, Rich Roller, Mary Brock, and Lisa Ford.  Also present:  Bruce Shoupe, 
Director of Planning & Zoning; Judy Stern-Goldstein, Boucher & James; Amy Saylor, 
Project Coordinator: Ray Barndt, Parks Foreman; and Michael Fox, Board Liaison, and 
John Antonucci.   
 
Approval of Minutes:   On a motion made by Mary Brock and seconded by Rich Roller, 
the minutes from the January meeting were approved as submitted. 
 
Public Comment:  none 
 
Correspondence:  none 
  
Update on Projects – Boucher & James:  

Land Development – The Commission was given updates on the following 
projects:  General Hancock Townhomes, Ashburn Village, Montgomeryville 
Business Campus, Selective Development/Citibank, Montgomery Mall 
Expansion, and Taco Bell.  
 

 
Old Business: 

Detention Basins- The Commission reviewed a letter to be sent out to residents in 
the vicinity of the basins that will be allowed to grow naturally. This letter will be 
presented to the board for approval at the next meeting. Mike Fox will speak with 
Frank Bartle regarding legal requirements to maintain a fence around basins.  
 

 
New Business:   

Arbor Day-  The Commission reviewed a tree price comparison between four 
nurseries and selected the type and approximate quantities of trees to be given 
away at Arbor Day.  The EAC will be in attendance and will hold a poster contest.  
Sweatshirts will be ordered for the Shade Tree Commission to wear at Arbor Day.  

 
   
  
Adjournment:   There being no further business to come before the Commission,          
the meeting adjourned at 8:52 PM.  The next meeting will be held at 7:30 pm on           
March17th 2010 at the Montgomery Township Building. 
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